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Sideways market 
 

 «The stock markets are getting more and more 

nervous. While yesterday the reasons were still 

purely geopolitical, now the fear is of the economy 

as a whole slowing down, and the threat of 

recession. And last but not least, more and more 

commentators are starting to talk deflation. These 

views are backed by positive corporate figures, low 

interest rates, and a lack of investment alternatives. 

The current share quota for worldwide investors, 

including the central banks, is at its most favourable 

level for the last fifty years, something that the stock 

markets really ought to be supporting. By the end of 

the year we shall be looking at a sideways market 

on a high level. We are favouring the US markets 

over emerging markets and Europe. In particular, 

we see great potential in holdings in information 

technology, healthcare companies, and cyclical 

consumer goods.» 

 

 

 


